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Advantages of a Newsletter 

The purpose of ñThe Light on the Pointò is to inform our members and 
those interested in the exciting ministries and activities that God has 
led us to accomplish through First Baptist Church and to encourage 
them in their daily walk with Christ. Articles should be submitted to 
the church office for the Newsletter by the 20th of the month and 

may be edited for length and content. 
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-ÁÔÔÈÅ× ΤȡΣ-Τ Ȱ.Ï× ÁÆÔÅÒ *ÅÓÕÓ ×ÁÓ ÂÏÒÎ ÉÎ 
"ÅÔÈÌÅÈÅÍ ÏÆ *ÕÄÅÁ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÙÓ ÏÆ (ÅÒÏÄ ÔÈÅ 
ËÉÎÇȟ ÂÅÈÏÌÄȟ ×ÉÓÅ ÍÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ %ÁÓÔ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÏ 
*ÅÒÕÓÁÌÅÍȟ ÓÁÙÉÎÇ 7ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ (Å ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ 
ÂÏÒÎ +ÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ *Å×Óȩ &ÏÒ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÓÅÅÎ (ÉÓ ÓÔÁÒ 
ÉÎ ÔÈÅ %ÁÓÔ ÁÎÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ (ÉÍȢȱ 

To Our First Baptist Family, 

 

Christmas is a magical time, especially when you are a kid. Growing up, my fondest memories are of how my parents went all out to 

make Christmas time special for me and my sisters. We would decorate the house together and put up the tree on Christmas Eve. My 

father was a train enthusiast, so we had trains running under the Christmas tree, complete with a whole village, with fake snow and 

everything. It was magic, at least for me, my sisters didnôt think much of it. There was another kind of magic going on at the time of 

Jesus birth. God placed a sign in the heavens in the form of a Star, that would be used to guide a caravan of men with a single 

mission, to find the new born Messiah. We called them wise men, but the actual Greek word is Magi, which is short for ñmagic.ò 

Were these men magicians, sooth-Sayers, did they read palms, and more importantly what do they have to do with the birth of the 

Christ Child? We will all discover that they may have been magicians at one time in history, but they were men of great faith, who 

knew the Word of God. In reality, they were coming as a coronation procession, to crown the new arrived king of Israel. As the 

scripture from Matthewôs version states, they came after Jesus was born, about two years later. We will be learning a lot about these 

wisemen and how God used them to make a magical journey that would take them through all the depths of humanity, from faith to 

deception to wonder. Their journey is our journey as we seek to find Christ anew each day in our Christian life. Join me this Advent 

season into a new sermon series on The Story of the Magi beginning December 2nd. And donôt miss our Live Nativity re-enactment 

on December 2nd at 6:00 pm, and our Christmas Eve service December 24th at 7:00 pm. There will be music, and laughter, and a 

little bit of magic that only God can make happen when we behold the wonder of His Son.  

                        Have a Wonderful and Blessed Christmas, 

                        Your Loving Shepherd, 

                        Pastor Jim 

Advent Sermon Series: The Story of the Magi 

December 2, 2018 

Sermon Title: The Mystery: Who Were the Wise Men? 

Scripture: Daniel 2:1-13 

December 9, 2018 

Sermon Title: The Messenger: What was the Heavenly Star that Guided Them? 

Scripture: Matthew 2:1-8 

December 16, 2018 

Sermon Title: The Mission: Seeking and Finding the Fulfillment of Godôs Promise. 

Scripture: Matthew 2:9-10. 

December 23, 2018 

Sermon Title: The Miracle: God Who Became Flesh. 

Scripture: Matthew 2:11-12 

Christmas Eve Service: December 24, 2018 

Sermon Title: How Christmas Changed the World 



 

3 

    December  

   December 2 Jim and Muff Barbour 

   December 9 Steve and Patsy Ogg 

   December 16 Joyce McGowan  

   December 23 Poinsettia  

  December 30 Poinsettia 

DECEMBER 2018 NEWSLETTER 

On Sunday, Dec 2
nd
, we begin the expectant waiting and preparation for the 

celebration of our Saviorôs birth.  This time is known as Advent and is a holy 

and sacred time in our Christian faith. We remember these things this year 

with a new setting for our Advent wreath.  ñLoveôs Pure Lightò is a musical/

responsive reading/and prayer setting accompanying the lighting of the 

candle each week.  You donôt want to miss a Sunday as our families prepare 

us for the birth of Jesus. 

Wednesday, December 12 at 6:30 p.m. our Awana children present ñThe 

Noel Critter Motelò.   Support our childrenôs ministry and donôt miss this 

drama/cantata.  The children are fantastic portraying the critters who work at the inn where Jesus was born 

and their musical numbers are too cute!  The Christmas story is told in a way that brings smiles as well as 

telling the beautiful story. 

Saturday, December 22 at 7:00 p.m. our Sanctuary & Community Choirs present ñKing of Loveò.  This 

cantata is a work that has stood the test of time.  It tells the Christmas story with beautifully written pieces 

by Rodger Strader and arranged by Bob Krogstad.  The pieces are reflective in nature and speak directly to 

our hearts about our Savior, Jesus Christ.  Please join us for this worship. 

Merry Christmas 

Sandra 

Winter Green Snow Tubing Trip 

Have plans for New Years Eve? Join the youth as we take a trip to Winter 

Green and go Snow Tubing, on Monday December 31st! The church bus 

will leave the church parking lot at 11:00 a.m. and return around 8:30 p.m. 

The tubing tickets are provided, you just need money for Lunch and Dinner. 

This trip is open to all ages. Please sign up by December 16th as the     

tickets need to be purchased in advance. Contact Leslie in the church office 

if you have any questions. 
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Our Church has a prayer line with many caring prayers. If you or someone you 

know is in need of prayers, please call, Virginia Taylor at 804 -785 -5031 or 

Shirley Haynes at 804 -843 -2739.  

 

 

 

Mission Friends will meet December 2nd, 9
th
,16

th 
and 23rd. 

All children in Kindergarten through 2
nd
 Grade are invited to attend after the 

Childrenôs Message in the worship service. Each month we learn about a 

missionary, their family, where they serve, and how they are telling others about Jesus. 

Activities are missionary centered ï matching games, setting up travel options (airplanes 

and trains), sorting, crafts, etc. We meet in Mrs. Kayôs Sunday School classroom. 

Our Awana program meets every Wednesday from 6:00-7:30 

PM. There will be no Awana program on December 19th & 

26th or January 2nd. Awana will resume on Wednesday 

January 9th. We hope you have a Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year! See you all next year, 2019! 

 

/ÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ /ǣÃÅ -ÁÎÁÇÅÒ ,ÅÓÌÉÅ 

%ÌÌÉÏÔÔ ÉÓ ÏǣÃÉÁÌÌÙ Á .ÏÔÁÒÙ 

0ÕÂÌÉÃ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ 

#ÏÍÍÏÎ×ÅÁÌÔÈ ÏÆ 6ÉÒÇÉÎÉÁȢ 

3ÈÅ ÃÁÎ ÎÏÔÁÒÉÚÅ ÁÎÙ 

ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔÓ ÙÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÎÅÅÄ ÎÏÔÁÒÉÚÅÄȢ 

! ÎÅ× -ÅÎͻÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ ÓÔÕÄÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ ÓÏÏÎȢ )Ô ÉÓ Á 

ÍÉÎÉÍÕÍ ÏÆ Ψ ÃÏÎÓÅÃÕÔÉÖÅ ×ÅÅËÓȟ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÙ ΩȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á 

ÇÒÅÁÔ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÆÏÒ -ÅÎ ÎÏ ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ÓÔÁÇÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÌÉÆÅȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ 

ÁÒÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÓÉÇÎÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÏÒ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ËÎÏ× ÍÏÒÅȟ 

ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ +ÅÎÎÙ 3ÍÉÔÈ ÁÔ ΪΡΦ-ΨΫΧ-ΦΡΫΡȢ 

 

A ñChristmas Dreams Boxò has 

been set up in the childrenôs wing of 

the church to collect unwrapped 

Christmas gifts for children from 0-

18 years of age in King William 

County. Most needed, our gifts for 

teens. Please place gifts in the box 

by Sunday December 9th. 

First early notification of the 2019 Ignite Men's Impact week-
end.  It'll be held March 15 - 16, 2019 in Lynchburg at Thomas 

Road Baptist Church. We are planning to snag 
some hotel rooms. It's easier to get them re-
served now, even if we cancel some in the 
end. Please mark your calendars, and don't let 

other things creep in later. We will keep everyone posted as time 
moves along. Great to have Michael O'Brien back. Check out the 
others already lined up. Please the various registration prices 
(which have to be paid upon registration) and let me know if you fit 
any of the discount categories. Kenny Smith (804-695-4090). 
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    Happy Birthday and Anniversary  

ΣÓÔɀ 7ÉÎÓÔÏÎ 3ÍÉÔÈ        ΥΡÔÈɀ $ÁÖÉÄ %ÌÌÉÏÔÔ 

ΩÔÈɀ .ÉÃÈÏÌÁÓ 2ÏÙ 

ΣΣÔÈɀ ,ÁÃÙ .ÏÒÍÁÎ 

ΣΥÔÈɀ $ÅÎÎÉÓ .ÏÒÍÁÎ 

ΣΥÔÈɀ .ÁÔÁÌÉÅ -ÁÒÓÈÁÌÌ 

ΣΥÔÈɀ 'ÁÒÎÅÔ 'ÉÌÍÏÒÅ 

ΣΫÔÈɀ -Õǟ "ÁÒÂÏÕÒ 

ΤΧÔÈɀ -ÁÒÌÅÎÅ %Ä×ÁÒÄÓ 

ΤΧÔÈɀ "ÏÂ #ÏÌÌÉÎÓ 

ΤΪÔÈɀ .ÁÔÈÁÎ #ÏÕÃÈ 

 

18thï Lloyd & Virginia Taylor 

21stï David & Sandra Mauney 

Wednesday Nights 

Wednesday Night Schedule for Adult Bible Study is to 6:30 

PM. The Sanctuary Choir meets at 7:30 PM. And the Christmas 

Choir meets at 8:45 PM. 

 

 

 

The 55-Alive will meet at church on 
Thursday, January 3, 2019. Following 
the meeting, lunch will be served - 
homemade soup with sandwiches or 
ham/rolls. If you would like to bring a 
dessert, it would be 
appreciated. Come and join the 
fellowship.. 

Upcoming 55-Alive January  
The 55-Alive will meet at church at 
11:00 a.m. on Thursday, Dec. 6th, 
to celebrate the birth of the Christ 
Child.  At our Christmas luncheon, 
ham will be provided and we ask 
that you bring a side dish or des-
sert.  NOTE: Instead of exchanging 
gifts, we are asking for a cash do-
nation (voluntary) for the Laurel 
Shelter, a safe place for women 
and children.  Come and join us on 
Thursday, Dec. 6th. 
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December 2ï Berean and Maryôs and Marthaôs  

January 6ï Youth I, II, Young Adults 

February 3ï Pre-School, I,II and Children I, II
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

WMU/CPR will meet Saturday, December 15th 9:00 am in the Fellowship Hall. It will be a time of fellowship while preparing fruit baskets, 

and tote bags for people we want to remember during the Christmas season. The baskets will be delivered to friends in our community. The bags 

are for Riverside Convalescent Center West Point residents. Each tote bag will contain a pair of socks, hand lotion, chap stick, tissue holder, and 

a Christmas card. The Children in Action (CIA) mission group will deliver a tote bag to every resident and sing. 

 

FBC Food Pantry needs replenishing especially as the ladyôs plan for Thanksgiving and Christmas. Suggested donations: saltine crackers, 

cereal, instant oatmeal (individual serving size), canned meats ï chicken, Spam, vegetables ï peas, corn, pork and beans, baked beans, great 

northern beans, instant mashed potatoes (individual size), fruit, soup, ect. 

 

A total of 82 Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes were delivered to West Point Christian Church, a drop off 

center, November 12th. Thank you to everyone who packed boxes this year. Over 6 million boxes were given to 

children in 2017. A short video ñHe Knows My Nameò featuring Franklin Graham shows the joy of children receiving 

boxes (https://www.youyube.com/watch?v=nwLM97iRTHw). The hope is every child will learn about the one who 

loves all of us - Jesus, Christ, our Lord and Savior. 

Laurel Shelter (a safe place for women and their children) is an ongoing project. A donation box is in the Educational Wing for personal hygiene 

items, paper products, and cleaning supplies. 

!ÌÌ ÁÎÇÅÌÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÁËÅÎ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ !ÎÇÅÌ 4ÒÅÅ Ȣ 4ÈÅ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÂÙ ÎÅØÔ 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΫÔÈȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÔÁÐÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÁÎÇÅÌ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÃËÁÇÅ ÁÎÄ ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÎ ÅÁÃÈ ÓÅÐÁÒÁÔÅ ÐÁÃËÁÇÅȢ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÅÅȢ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÁÎÄ 'ÏÄ "ÌÅÓÓȦ 

White Christmas Sunday will be observed on Sunday December 9th. White Christmas gifts are used to help those less fortunate to have 

something extra during the Christmas season. We ask you to please give generously to help families in need.  

Items needed are: Non perishable food-canned meat, canned fruit, juice, cereal, vegetables, ecté Money to purchase 

turkeys and chickens. Fresh fruit, bread, candy, ecté Toys for children (Help your child experience the act of giving to 

others).  

(Boxes will be available at all entryways if you wish to bring your gift sooner) 

 The next Menôs Breakfast for the month of December, will be at 

Honey Butters in Norge (7521 Richmond Road, Williamsburg, 

VA 23188) on Saturday December 8th at 9:00 AM. 

Come and enjoy a great time of fellowship and food.  

 

4ÈÅ 3ÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ !ÒÍÙ ÉÓ ÓÅÁÒÃÈÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÌÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÄ +ÅÔÔÌÅ "ÅÌÌ 
0ÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÔÈÉÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÅÖÅÒÙȟ ÙÅÁÒȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȟ ÁÓ ÁÎ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌ ÏÒ ÇÒÏÕÐȟ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÒÉÎÇ ÂÅÌÌÓȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÌÏÃÁÌ 3ÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ !ÒÍÙ ÏǣÃÅȢ  &ÏÒ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓÂÕÒÇȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÉÓ *ÅÒÅÍÙ 
,ÉÎÄȢ (ÉÓ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÉÓ *ÅÒÅÍÙȢ,ÉÎÄͽ533Ȣ3ÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ!ÒÍÙȢÏÒÇȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ !ÒÍÙ ÏÆ 
7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓÂÕÒÇͻÓ ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÉÓ ɉΩΧΩɊ ΤΤΫ-ΨΨΧΣȢ )Ô ÉÓ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÓÐÒÅÁÄ 
#ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÊÏÙ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȦ 

WMU/CPR Mission Projects 

 

 

mailto:Jeremy.Lind@USS.SalvationArmy.org
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Communications Committee 

 

As you may be aware, the Church Council decided to create a new committee to 

handle the various ways the church communicates with our members, the 

community, friends, and prospective members. The old ñPublicity Committeeò 

responsibilities, and more, have been tasked to the new committee. The committee 

consists of Jim Barbour, chairman, Pastor Jim Goebel, Sandra W. Mauney, Leslie 

Elliott, Trisha Hilton, Marcey Blankenbuler, Carolyn Buckner, and Mary Davis.  We 

have taken suggestions from various committees and individuals within the church, 

as well as, suggestions brought out by a Deacon initiated focus group. We are 

working to expand and improve the options available to communicate with the 

church staff, as well as, how the staff and committee chairs communicate with the 

congregation, the community, and group members. To that end, we are employing 

some new technologies to deliver that message in a timely, consistent, and accurate 

method.  

 

We have a new ñfaceò on Sunday morningôs overhead slides. Our pre-worship slides 

loop, beginning at approximately 10:30 and include reminders of upcoming events, 

as well as, display the scripture basis for the morningôs sermon. Also, the database of 

hymn lyrics has been updated to better mirror the words printed in our hymnals. We 

have, also, taken steps to make them more legible, even from the back pews and 

balcony. 

 

The Sunday bulletin expands upon the information on the overhead slides, to include 

contact information and other relevant details. The back page of the bulletin, now, 

includes sermon notes that will allow congregants to take notes on the main points of 

Pastor Jimôs message and take home for further reflection during the week.  

 

Our Facebook page is generating a lot of traffic. We have begun ñstreamingò (live 

internet broadcasting) our services on Facebook Live. If you are traveling, this 

summer, you can stay in touch, by watching the stream on your mobile devices. As 

some of you know, we have been streaming our services on sermon.net for awhile. 

We are reevaluating this method, as it is becoming, somewhat, less reliable. We are 

looking into services that will compliment our Facebook feeds and offer additional 

options. We are, also, looking at upgrading some of the equipment to make the 

online viewing more reliable and easier to connect. 

 

One of the areas identified by our focus group was how to communicate changes or 

cancellations of services or meetings to those affected. 

As presented in Aprilôs church business meeting, we 

will soon be implementing a service called ñCall-Em-

Allò. This service will allow for church staff or 

committee chairs to broadcast a text message, recorded 

voice announcement, or voicemail to their groups or committees. We will begin 

implementation with a ñgeneralò emergency groupò. This group will be used to 

announce general closings/cancelation/reschedules for Sunday services or church 

office hours. Essentially, announcements that the church is closed. We will expand 

this service to allow committee chairs to notify their committee of upcoming 

meetings/events, cancelation, etc. Participation in this service is completely 

voluntary. You may opt-in or opt-out, at any time. We will hold a training session 

later, for committee chairs on how to use the service. Sign-up forms will be outside 

the church office. In order to opt-in, please, complete the form and drop it into the 

box, provided.  

PLEASE, DO NOT CALL LESLIE TO BE ADDED TO THE LIST.   

 

As we expand our reach, online and elsewhere, we need to keep things like fair use 

and copyrights, in mind. We hold a license agreement, that allows us to perform a 

good number of Christians songs, both in public and for internet streaming. If you, or 

your group will be performing or presenting recorded music, songs, play/skit scripts, 

speeches, or anything that you think may be copyrighted, please let Jim Barbour or 

Sandra Mauney know, at least, 2 weeks prior to the planned presentation, so we may 

confirm our ability to use the material in worship. We regret this imposition, but feel 

it is necessary to avoid any sort of legal consequences.  

 

Join us Sunday December 2nd 

for our annual Living Nativity at 

6:00 PM after the town tree 

lighting ceremony, followed by 

our Soup and Cider in our 

fellowship hall.  

 

Ȱ4ÈÅ .ÏÅÌ #ÒÉÔÔÅÒ -ÏÔÅÌȱ ÄÒÁÍÁȾÃÁÎÔÁÔÁ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 

ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÏÕÒ !×ÁÎÁ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÏÎ 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ 

$ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΤÔÈ ÁÔ ΨȡΥΡ 0- ÉÎ 

ÏÕÒ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ 3ÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ 

ÃÏÍÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȢ  

 

 

Ȱ+ÉÎÇ ÏÆ ,ÏÖÅȱ ÏÕÒ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ #ÁÎÔÁÔÁ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ 

ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÏÕÒ 3ÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙ ÁÎÄ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ #ÈÏÉÒÓ 

ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ ÁÔ ΩȡΡΡ 0- ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ 

ΤΤÎÄȢ   

 

 

Childrenôs Happy Birthday 

Jesus Christmas Party 

Sunday December 23rd @ 

11:15 AM 

Celebrate Recovery can help, here are three 

local running CR programs... 

  Christ Community Church, 9001 Richmond 

Rd, Toano  757- 775-8914                                   

Mondays @ 6:45 (Childcare Available)  

Williamsburg Community Chapel, 3899 John 

Tyler Highway, Williamsburg  757- 880-5143           

Fridays @ 6:30 

James City Community Church, 4550 Old 

News Rd, Williamsburg    804 -510-3739             

Fridays @ 6:30  

 

 

 

http://sermon.net


 8 

8 


